
Dear parents and carers,

We have had a lovely first week back following the half-term break; although busy: - 
Members of our school choir sang at the Young Voices concert, which was an amazing event to
be part of; and today we had a fun pet day in school, where members of staff brought their pets
in to meet the children. Thank you for your kind donations for the shelter - they will make a
massive difference to the animals in their care.

Our teachers have been working hard on the class newsletters for this half-term. Apologies for the
delay in sending these out. All newsletters will be sent to you and placed on the website on
Monday morning. Curriculum maps, homework and key dates will be shared for your child’s year
group within these newsletters.

28th February 2025

St. Mary's mission: To love God above all things by: learning together, loving ourselves, loving each other, 
loving all people, loving life itself and constantly striving for excellence worthy of our God-given gifts. 

February is dedicated to the Holy Family
Our theme for the Spring term is: 'Dignity of Work’

Our virtues for this half term are: - 'Attentive and Discerning’

At the end of this half-term, Easter break, we will be saying farewell
to Mrs. Amy Davis. After 14 years of being at St. Mary’s, Mrs Davis
is now taking all of her knowledge of teaching and learning; and
Senior Leadership to work at the Abbey School as Vice-Principal. Mrs
Davis has given many years dedicated service at St. Mary’s and I am
sure will be missed by our families, children and staff. The staff and
I want to offer our congratulations to Mrs Davis and thank her for
all of her hard work over the years. 

I wish you all a very happy weekend, and we will see you on Monday.

Mrs Yorke



Mass

This week's Gospel and Prayer

Masses

Luke 6:35
“...love your enemies, and do good, and

lend, expecting nothing in return, and your
reward will be great….” 

Y6 led a beautiful Mass dedicated to St Peter where prayers
were said for the health of our current Holy Father, Pope Francis.

Our next Mass in Church will be on Wednesday 5th March 2025,
starting promptly at 9:30am

All parents are welcome to attend and to receive ashes.

Our next Mass: - Whole School Mass - Ash Wednesday

Year 6 Mass - 26.2.25 
- St. Peter (Votive)

This week, we have learnt that: 
● Growing love in our hearts flows from the inside out. 
● All of our feelings matter and Jesus cares about how we feel. 
● We can always make a choice to bless others, even when it’s hard.

Catholic Social Action
Mrs Yorke felt privileged to be with Catholic Headteachers this week in the Salford Diocese.

The group visited the Cornerstone Centre which is  a day centre which support people
experiencing homelessess or at risk of homelesness. This charity does fantastic work which

has inspired Mrs Yorke to think about how we can help the most vulnerable in our community. 



Year 3 have created artwork depicting
forgiveness. They went on to analyse and

evaluate their own work.

The children in
Year 5 produced
some fantastic

writing explaining
about how they
could live as

disciples of Jesus.

Some Year 2 ‘builders’ visited Reception 
to talk about how we can help to ‘Build God’s

Kingdom’. The most important tools in their tool
boxes were not hammers and nails but showing

love for each other and the Bible.

Year 2 planned prayer and liturgy this
week. The children focused on the

virtues, attentive and discerning. The
children thought about how they are
they are going to be attentive and

discerning, this half term! 

We’re taking a moment to reflect on our Catholic life, prayer and RE learning this week:-



Young Voices - 26.02.25
On Wednesday 26th February, a group of enthusiastic

and talented choir members participated in Young
Voices. They did a fantastic job and it was really

exciting for them to be part of such a large event! 

Pet Shower - 28.02.25
On Friday, Year 1 held a ‘Pet

Shower’ to raise funds for ‘Pet
Search Rescue West Midlands’.

Children dressed up as their
favourite animals or could wear

their any clothes in exchange for
donations for the sanctuary. The
children had an opportunity to

meet Miss Price’s dog, Harry, and
Mrs Yorke’s snake, Cleo, and Dave

the tortoise.



Info for parents



WB 03.03.2025

National Careers Week - All Week
Next week, children will have the opportunity

to learn about a range of different careers. We
have a full timetable of visitors including the

Army, a barrister, a dentist, an engineer, a civil
servant and many more!

Harborne Library - 04.03.25
Year 3 are visiting Harborne Library on

Tuesday 4th March. 3T are leaving school at
8.45am and 3L are leaving school at 10.15am.

If any parents would like to accompany
these visits, please email the School Office. 

World Book Day - 06.03.25
The children will be celebrating the
wonderful world of books all day on

Thursday 6th March. Children may wear their
pyjamas/cosy clothes and can bring £1 for

the charity cake sale in aid of Book Aid
International (more details below). 

Charity Cake Sale - 06.03.25

Alongside the activities on World Book Day, we will be holding a charity cake
sale to raise funds for Book Aid International. This charity provides new books,

creates reading spaces and trains teachers/librarians across the world to
spark a love of reading. They also provide thousands of new books every year

to refugees who face the greatest barriers to reading and learning. 

We would therefore be grateful for any donations of cakes (strictly no nuts)
on Wednesday 5th and Thursday 6th March.

If your child would like to buy a cake, please send them into school on
Thursday 6th March with no more than £1 in a named envelope. 



OPAL Update

It is truly a joy to see the children enjoying
happier and more enjoyable lunchtimes since
we introduced OPAL but we now want to

move to the next phase!
We would like to use the space currently
occupied by the Activity Trail to install a
large sand pit and permanent mud kitchen

(example images below to illustrate). 

Our aim is to install these items in the second half of the Summer term. 
We would therefore be grateful for expressions of interest/offers of help from
any parents who could offer either their time to help build a sand pit and/or

mud kitchen and/or resources e.g.: pallets, wood, sand etc. 
Please email the school office (enquiry@stmaryrc.bham.sch.uk) with details

of how you can help! 
Thank you in advance for your help!



PTA event: -
Spring Hop Disco

Tickets will be on sale
from the PTA team next

week.

We are an operation encompass school. Therefore school is working alongside the police to
ensure support for any child who has been involved in or witness to domestic abuse. 
Please find more information about this on our website or contact the school office.

K E E P I N G  S A F E

Pastoral Team 
If you require any support from school please speak to a member of our pastoral team



Spring theme - 

Spring I1 Virtues

WB 3.3.25 

4th March 2025 - am

5th March 2025 - 10:00am

6th March 2025 - all day

WB 10.3.25

11th March 2025 - am

12th March 2025 - all day

12th March 2025 - 9:15am

14th March 2025 - 9:15am

14th March 2025 - 2:30pm

17th March 2025 - all day

18th March 2025 - am

19th March 2025 - 9:15am

20th March 2025 - all day

21st March 2025 - all day

24th March 2025 - 1:30pm

25th March 2025 - am

26th March 2025 - 9:15am

27th March 2025 - all day

28th March 2025 - 9:00am

1st April 2025 - am

1st April 2025 - pm

2nd April 2025 - 9:15am

3rd April 2025 - pm

8th April 2025 - all day

9th April 2025 - 9:30am

10th April 2025 - 9:00am

11th April 2025 - all day

WB 14.4.25

17th April 2025 - 11:00am

17th April 2025 

Dignity of Work

Attentive and Discerning

Careers Week / Vocations week

Year 3 visit to Harborne library (8:45 3T and 10:15 3L)

Whole school Mass in Church for Ash Wednesday - parents welcome

World book day - wear pyjamas

British Science Week

Year 2 visit to Harborne library (8:45 2G and 10:15 2E)

Reception class trip to Attwell farm

Year 4 Mass in Church (and Year 3 classes attend) - parents welcome

Y2 Year group assembly

X-table check workshop for Year 4 parents

INSET day - school closed for all pupils

Year 1 visit to Harborne library (8:45 1L and 10:15 1F)

Year 2 Mass in Church (and Year 1 classes attend) - parents welcome

One life Pilgrims of Hope Retreat for whole school

Down Syndrome Awareness Day

Year 6 Confirmation Workshop with parents

Year 4 visit to Harborne library (8:45 4J and 10:15 4M)

Year 5 Mass in Church (and Year 6 classes attend) - parents welcome

Mothers’ Day Inspire Event in school

Year 6 prayer service for parents

Year 3 visit to Harborne library (8:45 3L and 10:15 3T)

Parent Consultation Evening

Reception Mass in Church (with Year 6 buddies) - parents welcome

Parent Consultation Evening

Year 2 school trip - Coal mining tour

Whole School Mass - parents welcome

Reception prayer service for parents

Year 3 school trip to Birmingham Art Gallery

Holy Week

Year 6 Stations of the Cross in Church for KS2 and parent

Break up for Easter Holidays

Dates for this half-term



Congratulations to the following children who have shone in school over the last week: 

Jude
Isobel

Chimdindu
Oliver
Rakeb
Cara
Cillian
Aayush
Eleanor
Nathan
Bella
Noah

Thomas
Lauren-Elise

For striving for excellence across all his learning  
For her fantastic independent letter writing. 
For his thoughtful analysis and thinking like a geographer in geography. 
For being an excellent role model in our class and always challenging himself to do his best 
For being a kind and forgiving member of our class. 
For being a kind and forgiving member of our class 
For his fantastic effort and attitude to learning all week!  
For settling in well into his new class and always being a kind, sensible member of the class.
 For being an attentive member of class and her consideration towards others 
For excellent active participation in lessons and working hard on improving his behaviour 
For her hard work in Maths
For always doing his best and for his excellent work in RE 
For consistently offering to help in the classroom 
For her thoughtful and detailed responses, particularly in her reflection questions in RE this
week 

Year RB
Year RT
Year 1F
Year 1L
Year 2E
Year 2G
Year 3L
Year 3T
Year 4J
Year 4M
Year 5F
Year 5M
Year 6O
Year 6R


